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SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTERS POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Injections

POLICY STATEMENT
It is the policy of the School-Based Health Center (SBHC) Program that any immunization or antibiotic injection given at an SBHC site should be followed by an observation period for safety purposes due to potential reactions.

PROCEDURE

Upon receiving an injection, the student will remain for 15 minutes of observation.  The client does not have to be kept under direct visual observation at the SBHC site, but must remain in an area readily accessible by SBHC site staff, and in the company of others.

Example:  A student may be allowed to return to class since the teacher could readily phone the SBHC site. However, the student should not be allowed to leave the school campus.

Resources:  

CDC Vaccine Recommendations - http://www.immunize.org/news.d/cdc-resr.htm
ACIP Vaccine Recommendations - http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/pubs/ACIP-list.htm 

Vaccine Information for Healthcare Professionals - http://www.immunize.org/
Guide to contraindications and Precautions to Commonly Used Vaccines - http://www.immunize.org/catg.d/p3072a.pdf 
 Medical Management of Vaccine Reactions in Children and Teens - http://www.immunize.org/catg.d/p3082a.pdf 

